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THE LANDIS SEWERAGE AUTHORITY
REGULAR MEETING

January 16, 2018
Pledge of Allegiance.  

The regular meeting of the Landis Sewerage Authority was called to order by Chairman Villar at 6:00 p.m. The following members were present at roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson, Reuben and Villar were present.
The proper notice was given to all members in accordance with the by-laws.

Chairman Villar stated that public notice of this meeting, pursuant to the Open Public Meeting Act, has been given in the following manner:

1. Posting written notice in the lobby entrance of the Authority.

2. Hand delivering notices to the offices of the Daily Journal and The Press.

3. Filing written notices in the offices of the Authority and City Clerk.

Also present:
Dennis W. Palmer

Executive Director/Chief Engineer



Robert A. Schwarz

Field Engineer



Stephen D. Barse


Solicitor



Carol A. Ricci


Executive Assistant
It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Barse that the reading of the minutes of the regular meeting held on January 2, 2018 be dispensed with and the same be approved in the form submitted to all members by mail. Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson, Reuben and Villar voted “yes”.
The Chairman asked if there were any general public comments or comments on the proposed Resolutions. There were none.

Resolutions:

It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Reuben that Resolution No. 2018-4, “Be it resolved by the Landis Sewerage Authority, that the following bills of items or demands are hereby approved and authorized for payment out of the Revenue Fund Revolving Payroll Account…. $110,408.71”, be adopted. Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson, Reuben and Villar voted “yes”.

It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Reuben that Resolution No. 2018-5, “Be it resolved by the Landis Sewerage Authority, that the following bills of items or demands are hereby approved and authorized for payment out of the Revenue Fund Bills…. $287,839.64”, be adopted. Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson, Reuben and Villar voted “yes”.
It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Reuben that Resolution No. 2018- 6, “A Resolution of the Landis Sewerage Authority listing payments from the 2016 Bond Issue Construction Fund adopted July 5, 2016…” be adopted.  Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson, Reuben and Villar voted “yes”.
It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Barse that Resolution No. 2018-7, “A Resolution of the Landis Sewerage Authority authorizing a contract with Inspira Occupational Health Services to provide annual DOT and required physicals…” be adopted:  Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson, Reuben and Villar voted “yes”.

Reports:

Executive Director

Dennis Palmer reported that the bill that most of you know about and a letter had been sent to Senator Van Drew and Assemblymen was passed and signed by the governor. Right now, it appears to apply to regional sewerage authorities and sets limits to a 2% increase in their billings and on their budget. We were successful about a year ago to get four or five exemptions such as debt service, electricity, increase in healthcare, pension costs and a few other things. There are fourteen authorities in the state that are regional with that title in their name and it generally applies to 14A’s. Regional sewerage authorities are created by more than one town or a county and their board members come from more than one town either as full members or whatever the case may be. 
Our intern started and she’s been here for three weeks and she’s at the farm this week.

Also, we had a pre-construction meeting with the contractor and other related utilities last week. 
Field Engineer

Bob Schwarz reported that we are continuing to have concerns over the sizing of the grease traps for the new Olive Garden on S. Delsea Drive.

Bob also reported that during the pre-construction meeting for the Sears Pump Station upgrade we are exploring the possibility to open cut Landis Avenue v. jack and bore method at a higher cost. If there is enough credit and the contractor can perform the work in the time allotted, it will be worth pursuing the lower cost alternative without affecting the overall integrity of the project.

We are continuing to pursue the easement from Mr. Wang on the southwest corner of Mill and Landis. He did contact me as a result of the Solicitor’s letter, however he is moving rather slowly and we have to proceed to the legal option if things don’t progress in the future.

Solicitor:   
Steven Barse reported that the order from the Court for the condemnation was signed on Friday and they will appoint the commissioners, it’s a pro forma thing and we’ll get together and make the presentation so it’s moving forward as anticipated.
Chairman:  No Report
Issues and Correspondence:  
Dennis stated that one is a follow-up to Bob’s comment if we need to acquire the services of Ron Hagel again. It’s only 700 square feet but this gentleman is non-communicative. 

It was moved by Barse and seconded by Merighi that the Executive Director be authorized to obtain professional services of R.A. Hagel & Associates to perform an appraisal of 621 Shiloh Pike Associates at 1921 W. Landis Avenue, Block 3402, Lot 16.  Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson, Reuben and Villar voted “yes”.

Dennis stated that the Ramada Pumping Station plans are pretty much completed. We are very close to finalization so we are looking for authorization to bid the Ramada Pumping Station upgrade as well as the new force main and gravity line on the South side of Landis Avenue.

It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Barse that the Executive Director be authorized to advertise for bids for the Ramada Inn Pumping Station upgrade, force main and gravity line.  Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson, Reuben and Villar voted “yes”.

Dennis stated that we need a motion for two chemicals we use in then plant. Sodium hypochlorite is a bleach and we use it for disinfecting and polymer is a liquid we add to the thin sludge and it separates the water from the solids and thickens the solids.

It was moved by Reuben and seconded by Merighi that the Executive Director be authorized to advertise for bids for sodium hypochlorite and liquid polymer.  Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson, Reuben and Villar voted “yes”.

Committee Reports:

Engineering/Plant:
Dennis reported that we picked dates for the plant bid openings. March 20th is the eventual bid opening date. We looking at what we can to save costs. We have problems with mixing the south sludge storage tank because it’s twice as thick as the north tank because the polymer is used to thicken it up to reduce the amount that has to be hauled and it separates the water.
We bought a new blower that does a very good job mixing the north tank. We tried it in the south tank and it did exceptionally well there also. We actually cut that whole section out and it will probably save $200,000 or more on buying a $45,000 blower and use the existing piping. We just talked today about the piping. A lot of it is spec to be stainless steel welded in place but there is also a Victaulic clamp that makes it go faster on field construction. The labor is a lot more than buying the clamp. That’s an option to do it either way.
We talked about the digester the last meeting where it was upset. It is still producing gas. It was way outside of textbook issues. It has settled down. We got a couple of loads from Steve’s plant to re-inoculate it with seed. The temperature was pushed too high and you have an area called mesophilic where the bugs like to grow and thermophilic where’s a 23-degree gap and the guys moved it into a dead man zone to make the grease softer to break down but it also ended pushing it into a fever and it killed off the good bugs that make the gas. As soon as we dropped the temperature we had a tremendous amount of gas. We’re running generators, the co-gen, the boiler and some flare we had so much gas. The gas producers are different from the acid producers. The gas producers came down in the right temperature.

We have a new customer that wants to bring in a substantial amount of grease. If these keeps happening, hopefully we are looking at a bigger generator. We have to re-coup it from other areas. The numbers are coming up. I was looking for $4,000 a month and the last two months were $8,000 and $10,000 in delivery. We have a new person lining up that could be $50,000 a year if that works out. 

Budget/Finance:   
Tom Merighi reported that there is no budget report this month due to the year end closing process. Accounts receivables decreased approximately $598,493.00. The Authority continues to be affected by the economy and is keeping a close watch on its budget.

Dennis stated that the auditors were out here today. As we close out the year, we have to account for all of our inventory that has value. She came out, verified it and was happy with the numbers and the items we reported to close out the year as far as inventory goes.

The audit is in the beginning of its process.
Human Resources  
The intern is here and she is learning. We had a talk last week and she actually sat in the pre-construction meeting. It was a lot for her to take in. I told her to keep a journal of everything you’ve done, seen and experienced. We had her in the lab and did a couple of experiments on ammonia. All of the interns do the fish pond to see the analysis of that. At some point she has to get credits for the class. I told her one of the first rules is if it isn’t written it didn’t happen. 
Also, we had some discussion with the union. I owed them an answer and gave them an answer. They met two Fridays ago; I had contact with the business agent today and he, myself and Nicole have exchanged different dates when we can get back together again.

Public Relations:  
We had a nice picture in the Grapevine talking about the water award we received.

Insurance Committee:  
Carol Ricci reported that there is no report for insurance. However, I do want to mention that tonight we passed the resolution for Inspira Occupational Health Services. We have scheduled DOT physicals for the last week of January and first week of February for all drivers with CDL’s and required physicals.
Allocations/Administration:  
Dennis stated that we hear noise of another food processor coming. I think there was an article in the paper.
Old Business: None
New Business:  None
Adjournment: 

At 6:22 p.m. there being no further business to come before the Board, it was moved by Errickson and seconded by Barse that the meeting be adjourned. Roll call: Barse, Merighi, Errickson, Reuben and Villar voted “yes”.
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G. STEVEN ERRICKSON, Secretary
